
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL ON TEACHER EDUCATION                       9/28/2021 

https://www.eiu.edu/edprep/cote/cote.php  
The Council on Teacher Education met at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 28, 2021 
 
Members present: Dr. Melissa Ames, Dr. Alexis Jones, Dr. Danelle Larson, Dr. Jennifer Buchter, Dr. 

Melissa Jones-Bromenshenkel, Dr. Bonnie Laughlin-Schultz, and Ms. Samantha 
Phillips (TLF Student Representative).  

 
Staff present: Dr. Stephen Lucas, Dr. Marshall Lassak, Dr. Christy Hooser, and Ms. Tiffany Swalls 
 
Dr. Ames called the meeting to order. 
 
I. Minutes 
The minutes were unanimously approved from the September 14, 2021 meeting with no abstentions.  
 
II. Communication and Information 

A. Update Assessment Coordinator: Dr. Hooser shared an update from the CAEP visit. The 
advanced programs were accredited with 1 stipulation and 2 AFIs. The initial programs are 
working on uploading their rubrics to D2L which would eliminate LiveText. Dr. Hooser shared an 
update on the SPA report submission status from various programs.  

 
III. Items to be Added 

A. 21-15 – CTE: Business Education Major Changes 
 
IV. Items to for Discussion and Action 

A. CPDH Request: Black Educational Advocacy Coalition- Dr. Collins Ayanlaja shared (via email) how 
these courses will monitor participation with its asynchronous format. The CPDH proposal passed 
unanimously with no abstentions (7-0-0).  

B. 21-13 – Computer Science for Teacher Licensure Minor Proposal-Dr. Marshall Lassak presented 
the proposal for a Computer Science Teacher Licensure Minor. Dr. Larson motioned to vote on the 
proposal and Dr. Laughlin-Schultz seconded the motion. The proposal passed unanimously with no 
abstentions (7-0-0).  

C. 21-14 – Mathematics for Teacher Licensure Minor Changes-Dr. Marshall Lassak presented the 
proposed changes for Mathematics for Teacher Licensure minor. Dr. Jones-Bromenshenkel 
motioned to vote on the proposal and Dr. Jones seconded the motion. The proposal passed 
unanimously with no abstentions (7-0-0).  

 
V. Teacher Education Update & Executive Director’s Report 
Dr. Lucas about the Diverse Educator Pipeline pilot and its impact on initial and advanced programs. Dr. 
Lucas and Ms. Samantha Phillips shared about the culturally responsive standards and the literature 
review being completed for the initiative. Dr. Lucas shared about discussion of a proposed MAT program 
in Secondary Education. The off-campus Elementary Education and Special Education cohorts in 
Champaign have 24 total students enrolled. The marketing for the Decatur program will begin soon and 
the proposed Danville cohort will be next. Dr. Lucas shared about the Early Childhood Education 
mandate and the consortium. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:57 p.m.                 Tiffany Swalls, Recorder 
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